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Ms Julie Salomon 
Chief Executive Officer 
Strathbogie Shire Council 
julie.salomon@strathbogie.vic.gov.au  
 
Dear Ms Salomon 
 
I wish to advise of the re-appointment of Mr Peter Stephenson as administrator for the 
Strathbogie Shire Council. 
 
Under the Local Government Act 2020 (the Act) and by Order in Council, Mr Stephenson has 
been re-appointed from 7 March 2024 until 6 a.m. on the day of the next general election 
for the Council under section 257 of the Act in October 2024. 
 
The role of administrator is to constitute the Council and perform all the powers, duties and 
functions of the Council for the period of the appointment.  
 
As the Minister for Local Government, I have fixed the terms and conditions of appointment 
and the remuneration and allowances that Mr Stephenson is entitled to be paid. These are 
detailed in the enclosed Instrument fixing the Terms and Conditions of Appointment. 
 
Please note that under section 231 of the Act, the Council is responsible for paying the 
remuneration and allowances to which Mr Stephenson is entitled. 
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If you have any questions regarding the appointment, please contact Mike Gooey, Executive 
Director, Local Government Victoria on 0407 841 159 or at mike.gooey@dgs.vic.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely
 

 
 
 
The Hon. Melissa Horne MP  
Minister for Casino, Gaming and Liquor Regulation  
Minister for Local Government  
Minister for Ports and Freight  
Minister for Roads and Road Safety  
 
Date:  07 /  03 / 2024  
Enc. Instrument fixing the Terms and Conditions of Appointment 


